Idaho State Planning Council on Mental Health

Video Conference
May 25, 2010
Attendance:  Kathleen Allyn, Cynthia Clapper, Chuck Halligan, Martha Ekhoff, Kathie Garrett, Gary Hamilton, Pam Hirsch, Barb Kauffman, Christina Lymberopoulos, Courtney Santillan, Pat Guidry, Teresa Wolf, Lisa Koltes, Linda Johann, Robert Bishop, Mike Hinman, Michael Stayner, Scott Tiffany,  Stan Calder, Corinna Stiles, Kurt Lyles, Carolyn Burt - Guest
Excused:  Lynne Whiting
Absent:    Julie Williams, Kim Toryanski, Rose Marie Tiffany, Rick Huber, Linda Haztenbuehler, Rep. Sharon Block, Shirley Clark, Brent Moss, Bill Harger,
	TOPIC
	DISCUSSION
	ACTION

	Welcome

Introductions

Review of Agenda 

Approval of Minutes 

Teresa Wolf
	Teresa wanted to inform everyone that she probably would not be able to attend the August meeting due being short handed in the office.
Barbara Kauffman made a motion to approve the February 2010 minutes with written changes, seconded by Mike Stayner and when put to a vote was approved with “ayes” by all attendees.  APPROVED.
	Minutes approved by all attendees.

	Block Grant Information Gathering
Cynthia Clapper
Kurt Lyles

	Cynthia wanted to share some of the expectations of the monitoring visitors as they pertain to the Planning Council.
The mental health block grant brings in about 1.8 million dollars into the State of Idaho for mental health services.  Most of it is for Adult mental health and approximately $300,000.00 for Children’s mental health services.

The webagas is not open yet to start on the FY11 Block grant until probably the end of June.  However if you would like to look at last years Block Grant or the year before you may sign on as ID_citizen password Boise#817541.

Another item that the Federal Government is trying to save some money by using video conferencing in the States that they are able to access and have compatibility with their video conferencing equipment.  Their goal this year is 23 of the 59 states and territories will have Block Grant reviews via video conference.
Regarding the Block Grant and the expenditures for Adult mental health for FY10 was:

$1,205,898.00 went to the Basic Services Delivery through the regional systems

$153,000.00 went to the Peer Specialist Consumer Family Empowerment Activities
$20,000.00 to the State Planning Council

$10,000.00  to the Suicide Prevention

$25,000.00  to the Quality improvement system development

administration costs of 5% = $90,840

Kurt informed us that Block grant funds used for Children’s mental health comes under the category of special services.  They had $312,121.00 allocated for children’s mental health
$269,267.00 for the Federation of Families

$22,854.00 for Benchmark – Suicide Prevention

$20,000.00 with St. Luke’s Hospital for training of primary care physicians related to mental health issues.
Cynthia informed us that the feds will be coming August 17, 18 and 19, 2010 for their monitoring visit.  There will be 3 individuals from the state of Illinois.  Cynthia then went over the draft agenda they sent along with some of the questions they might ask State Planning Council Members.  A question was asked by Courtney if they needed to look for a parent of youth for the planning council and it was decided that the membership committee needed to work on this and some of the other vacancies.  Teresa also informed us that Mary Perrien has changed jobs and felt that she no longer fit the category we had her in.  Pam Hirsch was taking some notes as part of the membership committee and will work on getting some of those positions filled.  
	

	Governors Report
Teresa Wolf 
Corinna Stiles
	Corinna stated that she would have the next draft available by 6/1/10.  Mike Hinman congratulated Corinna on shorting the Governors report.
Teresa asked for everyone to please look at the next draft and if you input information please make sure you have good data to back the information.
	

	State Planning Council Meeting Overview
Teresa Wolf
	Mike Hinman asked Pat Guidry about the state wide meeting on Medicaid cuts.  Pat responded that they hosted a video Teleaconference in all 7 regions at 8 locations with over 90 stakeholders in attendance.  They are in the process of preparing a document to submit to the administrators so they can make some creative decisions about cutting the budget.   Pat also wanted to ask everyone to do the survey that is posted on the web.  It is posted on the web at www.healthandwelfare.idaho.gov on the first screen there is a link to the survey.  They are taking information off of every survey, we want to hear everyone’s idea’s about cost savings.  Some of the suggestions are in sink with the Governor’s Transformation group.  When the document is completed it will be made a public document.
	

	Meeting Closure and Next Meeting:
	Agenda items – Teresa asked that if you think of something you’d like on the agenda please e-mail them to her.
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